

## **Jaunty Park Golf Society**

### **Minutes of meeting held in Hollin Bush 05/01/2012**

Attendance - Rob Knight, Mark Ridgway, Dave Thickett, Alan Taylor, Martyn Barnett, Barry Ledger, Mark Gamban, Andrew Thickett, Frank Fletcher, Martin Shaw, Graham Allen, Simon Fairfax, Phill Renshaw, Eddie Crapper, Craig Jackson, Andy Dobson  
(new members wishing to join also in attendance: Simon Owen, Lee Rafter, Lol Herrick)

Apologies: Howard Young, Mark Ward

Robert Knight chaired the meeting. Meeting opened at 8.05pm

Minutes of last meeting accepted as a true record by:

Proposed: Franky Fletcher / Seconded: Barry ledger

#### **Matters arising from previous meeting**

None

#### **Secretary's comments**

January medal booked for Tinsley on 14th, tee times from 11.02 – 11.26

2012 fixtures passed out to all and also on JPGS website ([www.jpgs.volasite.com](http://www.jpgs.volasite.com)). Updated fixture list will be cascaded at February meeting in regards to a couple of committee days already booked and the requirement of changing a couple of medals due to clashes with Birley fixtures (RK error).

Howard amending JPGS rules in light of changes from 2011 AGM. Howard will distribute these at next meeting to all members. Thanks to Howard for undertaking this task once again.

Contact list updated and passed around to ensure all up to date, this will be passed around again at next meeting to ensure nobody missed.

Clarified with Simon and Martyn if they are OK to update the trophies they won in 2011 with all the previous winners. RK to advise them of all previous winners so they can get the trophies engraved. Many thanks to Simon and Martyn for agreeing to do this.

#### **Captain's comments**

Simon thanked all previous committee members for their contribution in 2011 and he hopes to carry on the good work of the last Captain into 2012. Simon will also hopefully have booked his major by the time of the next meeting so hopefully he will be able fill everybody in on this then.

#### **President's comments**

Martyn thanked all previous committee members for their contribution in 2011 and he hopes to carry on the good work of the last President into 2012.

Martyn has no set golf course in mind for his major day and he is open to suggestions from any member if they have played a course recently and thinks this will be a good place to play – so any suggestions please speak to Martyn.

### **Treasurer's report**

Full financial report given by Craig. In brief we were a little down on raffle money due to a number of months of low numbers on medal days but due to a good run of non-winners on the bonus ball this evened itself up. This also takes into account we also had an extra major in the handicap secretary's day. Craig has also set the budget for 2012 on 25 members so we should have sufficient money for all events with the current membership of 28.

### **Handicap secretary's report**

Full results given for 2011 GOY.

Amended handicap sheet passed around with all members 2012 handicaps.

Andrew also queried with Phill in regards to December medal and the incident of a DQ and for him to discuss this with all members to ensure all are aware of this if it happens again (agreed to discuss at AOB).

### **A O B**

Franky advised he will be unable to attend January medal.

Graham expressed his disappointment at the December medal turnout (5 in total). Graham booked 4 times for this medal and this type of thing happening at Beuchief or Tapton could result in problems trying to book these courses again.

Graham also requested all SIV Golfit members to let him know of their SIV number so he can add them to the online booking facility.

RK to advise Dave (Hollin Bush landlord) of all previous major and GOY winners so these can be placed on a roll of honour board after the room is decorated.

Dave also advised that for any major days this year he is willing to put on food for the presentation to take place at the Hollin Bush instead of having a meal at the golf course which is the usual process. Committee members to consider this going forward when arranging their golf day and if they want to take him up on this offer let him know of numbers in advance so he can prepare the food.

Dave Thickett (website guru) asked if there were any ideas or comments for the JPGS website please speak to him or send him a text / email.

Martin Shaw advised that Mark Ward is pulling out of the society due to continued work commitments. Mark owed £4 in subs but due to him being a long standing member this will be written off (NB. society has a credit from a recent leaver who we are unable to contact so this will balance this out).

Martin Shaw to speak to Rikki (landlords son) in regards to whether he stills wishes to join the society now a space is available.

Phill clarified the issue re. DQ that occurred during the December medal for any future occurrences.

New members wishing to join the society: Lol Herrick, Simon Owen, Lee Rafter  
Lol Herrick. Proposed: Phill Renshaw / Seconded: Andy Thickett  
Simon Owen. Proposed: Franky Fletcher / Seconded: Phill Renshaw  
Lee Rafter. Proposed: Barry Ledger / Seconded: Franky Fletcher

All new members voted in unanimously. Fixture list passed to all new members and key points of society discussed with them all.

**Actions required for next meeting**

- RK to advise Dave (Hollin Bush landlord) of all previous major / GOY winners so he can add these to JPGS roll of honour
- RK to advise Simon and Martyn of previous winners in respect to the trophy they won in 2011 so they can add the names to it
- RK to amend 2012 fixtures based on feedback from Phill
- Martin Shaw to contact Rikki (landlords son) in regards to clarifying if he still wishes to become a member and for him to attend next meeting

Meeting closed: 9.25 pm

**Next meeting: Hollin Bush, Thursday 2 February 2012 – 8.00pm**